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13 June 1966

MEMORANDUM FOR THE RECORD

Morning Meeting of 13 June 1966

DD/I reported that arrangements have been made to debrief
Admiral Dennison in the DCI Conference Room today at 3 p.m. The
DCI said he would meet with Dennison privately and bring him to the

25X6
debriefing session.

DD/I reported on the latest weekly memorandum from Task Force

‘ There continues to be no evidence of SSM deployment in

the Vietnam area.

Godfrey noted a meeting in East Berlin for unknown purposes of
Soviet and some Eastern European military brass.

Godirey briefed on the situation in Vietnam. This was supplemented
by deSilva who noted a squabble going on within the training staff at the

| |training center.

Kent reported the status of an NIE to be discussed this week at
USIB concerning Soviet military strategy.

ADD/S reported that the owners of the nearby Travers tract have 25X1
agreed to sell the tract at Government terms,
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DD/S&T reported on a useful and constructive meeting on 10 June
between ORD and TSD on R&D matters,

DD/S&T reported that the Land Reconnaissance Panel will meet in
later this week. Subjects for discussion are the technical feasibility
of readout satellites and the vulnerability of satellites.
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Executive Director reported an inquiry from the White House staff
asking for a copy of the J. Edgar Hoover letter to the DCI concerning
last year's consideration of a US-Soviet consular treaty. It was agreed
that the White House staff should be invited to request this letter from
Mr. Hoover, the originator.

Executive Director noted that DD/I will brief the Senate Latin
American Subcommittee of the Foreign Relations Committee chaired
by Senator Morse this afternoon on Cuba and the Soviet presence there.

Executive Director noted that James Fry, deputy to James Clark
of the International Division of the Bureau of the Budget, is transferring
to a new post within BOB. Fry will be replaced by Bill Thomas. William
Fisher will replace Thomas.

DDCI noted that he will be making arrangements with Robert Kintner
of the White House staff for Kintner to pay a visit to the Agency for an
Agency briefing.
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DCI asked Executive Director to arrange for a letter for DCI's
signature to the Director of the BOB setting forth the facts and
rationale in connection with the need for a new limousine for the
DCI's use.

DCI asked the Executive Director to arrange a system to ensure
that the DCI and DDCI are briefed quarterly on the status of our fiscal
and budgetary planning and operations.

ACTIONS:

1. DCI requests that OGC arrange to offer to each of the members
of our Senate committees a look at the record of what the DCI said and
the positions he took before the Fulbright committee in advance of any
floor fight this week over the McCarthy resolution.

2. DCI requests that we proceed with inviting all the members of
our Senate subcommittees to the Agency for a lunch, tour, and briefing.
The DCI himself will issue personal invitations but first wants a fact Do NL
sheet setting forth the last time each of the Senators was here and what
he did at that time. (OGC - Fact sheet by 15 June)
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L. K. White
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